
 

October 25, 2023 
AGENDA ITEM #7 

 Discuss and consider modifying the 
annual system toll rate escalation 
becoming effective on January 1, 

2024 and possible action if necessary 
 

Strategic Plan Relevance:   Stewardship  

Department:     Finance   

Contact:  José Hernández, Chief Financial Officer 

Associated Costs:     N/A  

Funding Source:   N/A 

Action Requested:   Consider and act on draft resolution 
 
Background – Section 301.002(a) of the Policy Code states that “the authority shall 
establish toll rates for each tolled facility operated by the authority. Each toll established 
by this section is subject to an adjustment on January 1 of each year under the procedure 
set forth in Section 301.003 (Annual Toll Rate Escalation). The executive director is 
authorized and directed to edit a toll established by this section to update and certify any 
change to a toll made pursuant to Section 301.003.” 

Non-variable toll rates - Section 301.003 of the Policy Code provides that, each October, 
Mobility Authority staff must calculate a percentage increase in toll rates charged on non-
variable rate Mobility Authority toll facilities using the formula established by that 
section. The formula is based on changes to the most recently published non-revised 
index of Consumer Prices for All Urban Consumers (CPI-U) before seasonal adjustment, 
as published by the Bureau of Labor Statistics of the U.S. Department of Labor. Each year, 
this Toll Rate Escalation Percentage is reported to the Board. 

Previous Actions - The non-variable toll rates for the CTRMA Turnpike System have 
increased annually.  The increases for each of the last six years are shown below. 

Year 2018 2019 2020 2021 2022 2023 

CPI-U 2.23% 2.27% 1.71% 5.39% 8.2% 3.7% 

Increase/gantry $0.01- 
$0.03 

$0.01- 
$0.03 

$0.01-
$0.03 

$0.02-
$0.09 

$0.04-
$0.14 

$0.02-
$0.05 



2023 Increase for non-variable toll rates - The Toll Rate Escalation Percentage 
calculated based on the September 2023 CPI-U is 3.7%. This percentage increase in toll 
rates will automatically become effective on January 1, 2024, unless the Board 
affirmatively votes to modify the percentage. If the percentage is not modified from 
CPI-U, this increase will result in an additional $0.02 to $0.05 toll charged at each gantry 
for a customer in a two-axle vehicle who uses a TxTAG or other transponder account.   
 

 
 
Staff Recommendation – Staff recommends adopting the CPI-U rate for all system 
gantries.. 
 
Backup Provided: Traffic Consultant Certification 

2023 CPI-U Toll Rate Calculation 
Toll Rate Schedule 
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